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On a rather chilly May morning fifty 
members met for a delicious breakfast 
of hot coffee and croissants at Cranford 
Hall before starting out on a tour of 
some of the architectural and cultural 
Icons of Northamptonshire. For most the 
�I�L�U�V�W���V�W�R�S���Z�D�V���1�L�Q�L�D�Q���&�R�P�S�H�U�·�V���J�O�R�U�L�R�X�V��
�6�W���0�D�U�\�·�V���F�K�X�U�F�K�����:�H�O�O�L�Q�J�E�R�U�R�X�J�K�����V�D�L�G��
to be his favourite achievement, 
followed by Higham Ferrers where local 
guides led members through the church, 
chantry and the Bede House. There was 
just time to enjoy the recently restored 
Montagu monuments in Warkton church 
before moving to Geddington church, 

where a packed lunch and a hot drink 
awaited our doughty travellers.  

The afternoon offered churches at 
Lowick, Stoke Doyle and Barnwell and a 
conducted tour of Southwick Hall by the 
owner, Christopher Capron. Our day 
finished at Apethorpe Palace for a glass 
or two of sparkling wine and canapés. 
We were given an entertaining 
description of his restoration programme 
by the owner, Baron von Pfetten, 
followed by a tour of the state 
apartments with their magnificent Tudor 
plasterwork.  

Despite the unseasonal weather, the day 
was fully enjoyed by our everyone. Our 
thanks are due to John and Gayle 
Robinson, Christopher Capron and Jean-
Christophe and Nadia Pfetten, who so 
kindly opened their houses to us, and to 
James Miller whose written notes added 
so much to our appreciation of many of 
the icons.  

Grand Icons 
Tour  

 May 2017 
- David Charlton-Jones 

�X�i�b�u���t�!�j�o�!�b�!
name? 
- Robin Jones 
Our legal name, The 
Northamptonshire Branch of 
the Campaign to Protect 
Rural England, is quite a 
�P�R�X�W�K�I�X�O���D�Q�G���D�W���W�K�L�V���\�H�D�U�·�V��
AGM we will be asking 
members to approve a 
change to CPRE 
Northamptonshire.  We will 
also propose the adoption of 

new Articles of Association 
(our rule book) to bring 
them into line with modern 
practice.  They incorporate 
new-fangled things like 
emails and the internet, as 
well as changes to AGM 
quorums and the like.  

We hope you will be at the 
AGM (we need at least 25 of 
you to be quorate) and, to 
make it more of an 
occasion, we have invited 
Oliver Hilliam, CPRE 
National Office Senior 

Communications and 
Information Officer, to talk 
�D�E�R�X�W���´�������,�G�H�D�V���7�K�D�W���6�D�Y�H�G��
�7�K�H���(�Q�J�O�L�V�K���&�R�X�Q�W�U�\�V�L�G�H�µ����
the book he co-authored 
with former CPRE chairman, 
Peter Waine.  It tells the 
story of the evolution of 
�(�Q�J�O�D�Q�G�·�V���U�H�O�D�W�L�R�Q�V�K�L�S���Z�L�W�K��
the countryside and our 
desire to defend it from the 
forces of 
industrialisation  and urban 
sprawl - from the birth of 
�(�Q�J�O�D�Q�G�·�V���F�R�Q�V�H�U�Y�D�W�L�R�Q��

movement with the 
Commons Preservation 
Society in 1865 to the recent 
campaign to �V�D�Y�H���(�Q�J�O�D�Q�G�·�V��
forests.  

The AGM will be held on 25 
September 2017 at Parsons 
Memorial Hall, Great 
Houghton.  The AGM itself 
starts at 3.30 pm and will be 
followed by the presentation 
of the Litter Heroes awards 
�D�Q�G���2�O�L�Y�H�U���+�L�O�O�L�D�P�·�V���W�D�O�N������
The occasion will end with 
refreshments.  


